NEWSLETTER - JUNE 2001

Back to news

SECOND TERM FEES

Thank you to all families that have paid their second term fees promptly. Unfortunately there are still some that haven't. Please make every opportunity to pay this term as soon as possible or contact your Duty Mum to arrange a weekly payment. Thank You.

Please note that **inters and seniors** Song and Dance Costume will be included int he cost of the fees this year and are to be owned by the club.

Maree: 5255 4471

Donna: 5241 6143

Rhonda: 5243 1461

Kerry: 5261 3375

Cheryl: 5229 2444

TEACHERS' REPORT

The Tinies are working extremely hard to finish off their work. I have noticed that each week we are getting better and better, so keep up the good work and try to put your music on throughout the week and practice please. I have also noticed that some Tinies are arriving late for class. I realise that the weather has got colder and it is harder to get out of bed, but we really are stretched for time. Please make every effort to arrive by 9.00am sharp.

A HUGE THANKYOU must go to one of our Tinies' Dads (Scott Smith) for being so kind in making our wonderful lily pads. They look terrific and the children know exactly where they have to stand when they are on the floor. Thank you so much for your generosity Scott, it is much appreciated.

COMPETITION NEWS FOR ALL SECTIONS

Please see the competitions section

Please be sure to make your **transport arrangements** and **accommodation arrangements if needed** well in advance.

FAKE TAN

Anyone needing fake tan for competitions this year (this will include all new Tinies) could they please let their DUty Mum know before the 14th of July, as the club is buying it in bulk so that the price will be kept at a minimum. PRICE: \$12.00 per pump bottle 250mls. It must be put on the night before so some families may like to go halves in a bottle and share it.

MAKE UP FOR COMPETITIONS

For health reasons all girls must have their own:

- Base make up (Max Factor Pan Stick, 109, Medium Moyen)
- Lipstick (Indian Red, Scarlet Red or anything similar)

• Eyelasher and Glue ("D") - Juniors, Inters and Seniors only.

The rest of the make-up will be supplied by the club and will be applied at the competition.

TRACK SUITS

We are lucky to announce that tracksuits are now available for order with your Duty Mums.

Size 6 to 12 will cost \$50.00. Size 12 and over will cost \$80.00.

Money must be paid at time of order - thank you. All orders must be in by the 14th of July 2001.

Club cloth badges are now available at \$4.00 each.

Second hand tracksuits are still needed so please bring them into class to sell ASAP so people can buy them before the 14th of July 2001.

SCHOOL HOLIDAY PRACTISES (ALL SECTIONS

TINIES: Both Saturdays normal times (Tuesday 3rd and 10th July 10.00am - 12 noon)

SUB-JUNIORS: Both Saturdays normal times (Tuesday 3rd and 10th July 12.30 - 2.30 pm)

JUNIORS: Both Wednesdays 4th and 11th July 10.00 am - 5.00 pm

INTERMEDIATES: First Thursday 5th July 10 am - 5.00 pm. Second Thursday 12th July 2 pm - 9 pm

SENIORS: Both Wednesdays 4th and 11th of July 5.00 pm - 10.00 pm.

DRESS REHEARSAL TIMES AT GEELONG GRAMMAR SCHOOL

See the Diary of Events for full date/time details of dress rehearsal times on 14th and 15th of July

BLACK LEOTARD CONCERT

Please note that the Black Leotard Concert will not be possible this year but will almost certainly be a date to include for next year.

WHITE POLO SHIRTS

Don't forget that all girls are required to wear a white Polo Shirt to Competitions under their tracksuit as part of their uniform.

NOBLE STREET HALL HIRE

Cheryl Bernard (5272 1572) is to be contacted for the booking of the hall for any occassions

WE ARE LOOKING FOR A MECHANICAL DAD

If there are any handy mechanical Dads that would be able to overhaul our Club Prop Trailer, could they please let us know as soon as possible. It wouldn't take much but we want to make sure that everything is in order mechanically before we set off to competitions with a very full and heavy load ...

While we're asking, would alovely Dad in each section like to volunteer to tow the Prop Trailer to and from each

Competition. The club will pay petrol for each trip.

ANTHEA BOTTREL'S SEARCH FOR A BLONDE WIG

If anyone has a full blonde wig that Anthea could buy or hire for each competition would they please let their Duty Mum know ASAP. She is getting desperate.

DON'T FORGET OUR WEBSITE

WEB SITE. www.lawindex.net/gcc/

Please speak to Rhonda or email Julie at jbrebner@deakin.edu.au with any contributions

Get surfing and keep up with the goss.

IMPORTANT DIARY DATES

DRESS REHEARSAL: 14th and 15th July 2001 (Geelong Grammar). Click here for full details

CONCERT (G.P.A.C.): 11th November, 2001 (Sunday)

NEXT GENERAL MEETING: Thursday, 19th July 2001 at 8.00pm